



OADEP - Board Meeting
May 28, 2021 - Zoom
11:00 AM – 12:30 PM

Annual OADEP Goals

- 1. Demonstrate the value of OADEP membership through expanded programming and communication.**
- 2. Foster efforts to strengthen secondary and post-secondary partnerships.**
- 3. Define and update organizational operations.**

Agenda

- I. Welcome and approval of minutes – Minutes approved, no changes or discussion
- II. ODHE / ODE Updates – High volume of emails so please be patient and follow up if you do not hear back. Rules are in place, can be find in resources pages/legislative updates. IW have been approved and letters have gone out. Funding was awarded for Non Public and Home School students. Compliance survey will open soon, June 30th.

Liz- asked for question and clarification on payments with CTC, Becki asked that we continue to email Larisa and Becki to try and worth through the issues

Tom- ODDEX on high school end is moving extremely slow

- III. Old/New Business
 - Online Storage and Archiving of Materials – Only two services that would serve is a one stop shop. Microsoft 365 or Google Workspace, concerns not everyone will be able to use workspaces with either platform. \$3,600 a year for Microsoft 365 might need to pay extra for security. We can stay with NACEP or continue to explore options. Potential to purchase zoom and maybe purchase to share with other state chapters. NACEP asked for us to wait to next week to see if the new NACEP President is able to bring this forward. In the meantime we are going to purchase zoom for Fall Conference and meetings
 - HB 110- Public testimony early May, Tom also had a meeting and has reached out to find out what type of feedback they are receiving. They did not provide any feedback but said they are waiting to see what is coming out of this next round this week. Tom let them know we understand the

intent but there are other ways to get the point across without creating more barriers. Asked that we use the intent form since parents already sign prior to process starting, make this a part of presentations that are already part of the process, etc. The Bill was passed by the House and everything is on the document on page 180, nothing was changed. The process does need to be approved by Senate and the process will start over again. They have more options for testimony, we will explore strategy on best approach. If this does pass we want the state to provide a document that all colleges use to review if students are eligible

- 2020-2021 Retreat- June 10th and 11th in Dublin. Begins at noon to about 5:30. Dinner and lodging are provided. June 11th breakfast at 8am to go to about noon.
- 2021 Conference – Low on proposals, received 6 this far. Will leave open--Jackie said it is not unusual for low amount of proposals we usually have had to ask in the past for presentations.
- Part-time Assistant – This discussion has been tabled until the retreat in June.
- OADEP Calendar/Map of duties for each role –We will work on more detail at the retreat.

IV. Officer's Reports

- President: Chris - Sent out webinar thank you cards and gift cards. Tracey Collins works at UC and is getting her doctorate. She is doing teacher credentialing research and wants access to membership information. Membership list is on our website. She would need to work on her own to get the names of individuals rather than us provide specific contact information directly.
- President Elect: Jackie – No report
- Past President: Rob – No report
- Secretary: Liz – No report
- Treasurer: Caitlyn (not in attendance Kristen or Caitlyn)- 55, 669.86 – Balance after paying out gift cards, scholarship and deposit for retreat

V. Institutional Representatives Update

- 4-year Public – Beth – No report
- 4-year Private – Michelle- No report
- 2-year Public – Nadia – No report
- Public Secondary – Anne & Penny (Penny not in attendance)- No report
- Private Secondary – Beck Slack - No report

VI. Committee Chair Update

- Communications – Caree and Melissa – News letter was sent and received great feedback. Webinars; No report
- Elections – Deanna – No report
- Finance – Kristin _ No report
- Government Relations – Tom – Was asked to respond on the listserv regarding GPA.
- Membership – Kelli –Due to membership having no cost we have renewal and what that looks like. We will speak about membership at the retreat.
- Conference – Kristin and Elizabeth - No report
- Technology – Sharon- Resource room on the website, when should it be officially rolled out? If anyone has documents to share send to Sharon and she will send out to Sharon.
- Reimagining OADEP & By-Laws – Michele & Sharon- Agenda at the retreat, by-laws and have been updated and will share prior to retreat if ready



OADEP - Board Meeting
August 20, 2021 - Zoom
11:00 AM – 12:30 PM

Annual OADEP Goals

- 1. Demonstrate the value of OADEP membership through expanded programming and communication.**
- 2. Foster efforts to strengthen secondary and post-secondary partnerships.**
- 3. Define and update organizational operations.**

In attendance: Kristin Bechter, Michelle Falke, Deanna Heerman, Becky Slack, Michele Brown, Sharon Schroeder, Elizabeth Ohlin, Kelli Reavling-Cobb, Caree Bash, Nadia Leary, Christine Denecker

Agenda

- I. Welcome and approval of minutes – Michelle Falke and Elizabeth Ohlin put a motion on the floor to approve the minutes of the May 2021 meeting. Christine Denecker noted that attendance needs to be added to the May 2021 minutes. Caree Bash and Kelli Reavling-Cobb made a motion that the minutes be accepted with the addition of the attendance. Motion passed.
- II. ODHE / ODE Updates—Larisa Harper reported that she and Becky Harr have been working on a permission slip form in response to HB 110. According to the language in the bill, it is the responsibility of higher education institutions to provide a permission slip to students who are applying to take CCP courses. ODHE will provide a fillable PDF document; the IHEs cannot change the content. The law specified that the permission slip should originate with ODHE. The state language can be embedded with other forms; however, there needs to be a separate signature for the mature content permission. According to ORC 3365.035, the IHE must create a socio-emotional maturity questionnaire. This can be embedded into other materials. ODHE will provide a template. ODHE will be holding webinars on Wednesday, August 25 at 8:15 AM and 10 AM. These will be recorded for those who cannot attend.
- III. NACEP Updates—Dianne Barker reported that a virtual component has been added to the virtual conference. The pre-conference session will still be held in person. A networking opportunity for state chapters will be available. The NACEP Board is working on a new mission statement, goals, and strategic plan—all with a membership focus.

IV. Old/New Business

- 2021 Conference—Kristin Bechter and Elizabeth Ohlin reported that they have updated the agenda for the conference. Sessions have been adjusted from 1 hour to 45-50 minutes to account for time between sessions. The Save the Date has been sent out. They have met with the keynote speaker. NACEP is not able to help with the tech needs for the conference. The new plan is to ask if the University of Findlay can host the conference through its Zoom license. Also, Sharon Schroeder is unable to present her preconference workshop as previously planned. A motion was made by Elizabeth Ohlin and seconded by Kelli Reavling-Cobb that members be offered free conference registration and non-members be charged \$25.00. The motion passed.
 - Swag—Elizabeth Ohlin shared several ideas for SWAG for conference attendees. Kristin Bechter made a motion with a second from Michelle Falke that the Board authorize the purchase of cellphone holders (with the OADEP logo) and stickers (with the OADEP logo) for new members. The motion passed.
- Yearly awards—no report; Jackie Jenkins was not in attendance.
- By-laws revision—Sharon Schroeder and Michele Brown reported that the only additional edits they have received since the June retreat were those provided by Dianne Barker. The next step is for the revised by-laws to go to the membership for a vote. The membership must be given thirty days to review the by-laws before the vote occurs. While the by-laws will be sent out to everyone, only the primary contact will be able to cast a vote. The by-laws will be ready to be sent out for review by September 15 with the voting to occur around October 15.
- Webinars—The first webinar will be held in late September/early October and will likely focus on the changes caused by HB 110. Christine Denecker will organize a meeting with the webinar team to plan.
- OADEP Calendar/Map of duties for each role—No report due to the absence of Jackie Jenkins and Liz Cicchetti.
- Part-time Assistant—The Board will return to this discussion after the annual conference.

V. Officer's Reports

- President: Chris—no report
- President Elect: Jackie—N/A (not present)
- Past President: Rob—N/A (not present)
- Secretary: Liz—N/A (not present)
- Treasurer: Caitlyn—N/A (not present)

V. Institutional Representatives Update

- 4-year Public – Beth—no report
- 4-year Private – Michelle—no report
- 2-year Public – Nadia—no report
- Public Secondary – Anne & Penny—no report
- Private Secondary – Beck Slack—no report

VI. Committee Chair Update

- Communications – Caree and Melissa
 - Newsletter—Caree Bash asked that items for the fall newsletter be sent to her by September 1.
- Elections – Deanna—no report
- Finance – Kristin—N/A (not present)
- Government Relations – Tom—N/A (not present)
- Membership – Kelli—Kelli Reavling-Cobb will send out the renewal on the listserv as soon as possible.
 - All-access pass--The All-Access Pass will be sent to members upon renewing or upon their initial joining in the organization. The Password to the Resource Room will be included in these materials.
- Conference – Kristin and Elizabeth—see New/Old Business
- Technology – Sharon—see New/Old Conference Business
 - Archiving of materials; Resource Room Sharon Schroeder asked that Board members provide any forms that they are willing to share for the Resource Room. Michele Brown and Sharon Schroeder will vet any resources for the Resource Room.
- Reimagining OADEP & By-Laws – Michele & Sharon—see New/Old Business

The meeting adjourned at 12:34 PM with a motion by Penny Sturtevant and a second by Michele Brown.

Minutes submitted by Christine Denecker



OADEP - Board Meeting
September 10, 2021 - Zoom
11:00 AM – 12:30 PM

Annual OADEP Goals

- 1. Demonstrate the value of OADEP membership through expanded programming and communication.**
- 2. Foster efforts to strengthen secondary and post-secondary partnerships.**
- 3. Define and update organizational operations.**

In attendance: Kristin Bechter, Becky Slack, Michele Brown, Sharon Schroeder, Elizabeth Ohlin, Kelli Reavling-Cobb, Caree Bash, Nadia Leary, Christine Denecker, Melissa Tolle, Liz Cichetti, Caity Sellers, Jackie Jenkins, Beth Young, Michelle Falke, Tom Woodford, Kristen Skiles and Penny Sturtevant

Agenda

- I. Welcome and approval of minutes – Liz and Kelli put a motion on the floor to approve the minutes of the August 2021 meeting.
- II. ODHE / ODE Updates—
- III. Old/New Business
 - 2021 Conference—
 - Swag— Elizabeth reported on swag. She found the phone stand on global promotions, she reached out for price quote and adding logo. Total cost \$1,295. That would be for 1,200 phone stands and 1,000 stickers to add. Chris asked for feedback. Overall everyone likes the phone stands. Chris asked what type of amounts were needed. Concern we might be ordering too many and have to gift multiple times. Chris mentioned maybe using for advertising opportunities. If moving virtual could we use for webinars or welcome conference? Chances might be limited to send out face to face. Liz suggested to leverage Board members to pass out to secondary schools to distribute. Would it be possible for Kelli to create a letter and Sharon pull member list to have colleges use for secondary recruitment. Chris suggested adding the website if we will use for non members. Chris would like to add a sub committee to bring it back to the board. Sharon to lead, Tom Beth, Michelle, Becky, Kelli to be part of the committee.

Turnaround is 7-10 days. We will delay deciding on quantities until after sub committee meets.

- Zoom room moderators—3 breakout rooms per session. Hoping to have two moderators in each room for the full day. It would entail being in the zoom room, introducing the presenter and overseeing the chat. They are looking for Thursday 2-4:45pm and Friday 9-11:45am. Nadia, Kelli, Melissa, Caity, Caree all agreed to help. Chris will float from room to room. Elizabeth has the event link and will send today. The fee is free to members and \$25 to non members. Kristen has questions about fee for non members. We are almost in the \$50,000 range, if we continue to increase we will have to look into our tax status. Kristen also wants to ensure we have checks in place so we do not have to refund checks to members who pay. Kristen suggested making the people who are not members, members by attending the conference. Nadia and Penny report that it is a good idea and do not think anyone will choose to pay than become a member. Michelle made a motion to remove the \$25 fee for non members and allow a one year membership, Kristen seconded. All in favor to move forward. Elizabeth reminded Tom they volunteered him for a presentation on strategic partnerships.
- Yearly OADEP awards—Jackie reported nomination form is set and ready to send out. It is a google form that has been reviewed by Chris.
- By-laws revision— Goal to send out to board by 9/15. Sharon sent Chris, Michelle and Tom a draft for review. Once she gets approval she will send out and then on 11/11 she will send out electronic ballot with a deadline of 12/1. This will be included at the conference in opening remarks.
- Webinars— Chris noted there is a small group meeting in the near future. Asking if there is anything rising up that we need to have a webinar on. Beth asked for presentations and Elizabeth will email out. Nadia suggested speaking about the new calculation mentioned in the state updates. The board has confusion on the calculation and if the policy is changed or should be addressed. To we consider some audiences with narrow lens. What would work to get administrators to listen? Penny suggested sending swag might help. Another suggestions was a Webinar on FERPA, Elizabeth is happy to present on this topic.
- OADEP Calendar/Map of duties for each role— Liz noted waiting to after the conference is good.
- Part-time Assistant—The Board will return to this discussion after the annual conference. Chris noted the same for this role.

IV. Officer's Reports

- President: Chris— No report, Chris acknowledges the work the board is putting forward.
- President Elect: Jackie—No report
- Past President: Rob—Not in attendance
- Secretary: Liz—No report
- Treasurer: Caitlyn— Caity noted we need to spend money or will have to pay taxes. Michelle is asking why we have to pay taxes, Caity says there is something we lost. Kristen signed off the meeting but we need to understand why we are concerned about paying taxes. We need to determine if we lost our non profit status, thought it is our articles on cooperation. Are we a 501c or 501c7? If we are 501c7 then we need to stay under \$50,000. Chris would like to have a meeting with Diane Barker about the issue, she will reach out to schedule.

V. Institutional Representatives Update

- 4-year Public - Beth—No report
- 4-year Private - Michelle—No report
- 2-year Public - Nadia—No report
- Public Secondary - Anne & Penny— No report
- Private Secondary - Beck Slack— No report

VI. Committee Chair Update

- Communications - Caree and Melissa
 - Newsletter— Caree had to leave, noted in the chat, I have to jump off the call, but PLEASE forward me your snippets for the Fall OADEP Newsletter for your Committee or Institutional Rep area! (=) These could be updates, or calls to action to our members (such as requests for webinar ideas, needs of private secondary schools, etc.)
- Elections - Deanna—Not in attendance
- Finance - Kristin— No report
- Government Relations - Tom— No report
- Membership - Kelli— Call for membership went out, has heard about 40% of membership at this time. She will send a general reminder.
 - All-access pass—As people renew they will get a letter with the pass. The letter indicated the QR code and passcode.
- Conference - Kristin and Elizabeth—see New/Old Business
- Technology - Sharon—
 - Resource Room- If you have documents to share please share with Sharon.
- Reimagining OADEP & By-Laws - Michele & Sharon—see New/Old Business - No report



OADEP - Board Meeting
October 15, 2021 - Zoom
11:00 AM – 12:30 PM

Annual OADEP Goals

- 1. Demonstrate the value of OADEP membership through expanded programming and communication.**
- 2. Foster efforts to strengthen secondary and post-secondary partnerships.**
- 3. Define and update organizational operations.**

In attendance: Kristin Betcher, Nadia Leary, Christine Denecker, Melissa Tolle, Liz Cicchetti, Beth Young, Michelle Falke, Tom Woodford, Penny Sturtevant, Elizabeth Ohlin, Graham Wood, Larisa Harper, Becky Harr, Rob Callahan, Caity Sellers, Deena Heerman, Penny Sturtevant and Kelli Reavling- Cobb

Agenda

- I. Welcome and approval of minutes – motion on the floor from Michelle Brown and Beth Young. No discussion about minutes. All in favor of approving minutes, motion was passed.
- II. ODHE / ODE Updates— Larisa provide general updates on new HB 368, student eligibility policy and equity research grant.

Graham- Update on student eligibility part of state budget for alternatives. Small group has been working since Spring to put a proposal together. Still working through the proposal. Internal team is working today to determine committees' responses. Goal is to have this in place for the upcoming 2022-23 school year since COVID allowances will no longer be in place. Hopeful this will be in place by Summer 2022, if not it would be strictly testing for students to begin the program. Timeline is a concern but it will need to follow process.

Becky- If you are interested in a new IW program please check the website and complete the new application. Contact Becky with any questions. She is thankful for all the work we are doing.

Chris opened the floor to discussion on HB 368. Nadia is asking for sense on how fast HB 368 is moving and if this is going to pass. Rep. Byrd is on the

committee as co-chair. He is going to have the influence to keep it moving at least to the House. Nothing has been heard on the Senate side. Rob asked what side of the Senate this would go to Larisa is not sure. Focus is heavy on courses are not as rigorous as AP.

Chris asked the board to discuss HB 368 and how we should proceed. Beth wants feedback from the entire OADEP membership. Concerns with how quickly it is moving. Should we put something together for members to bring to their local boards. Liz suggested bringing to Superintendents, Tom did speak to his Super. He thinks they would stay the course. We need to hear from high school counselors because they need to do the work but not get to make the choices. Michelle suggests giving examples of unintended consequences are. How does this impact students? If rank is being taken away does this really matter? Chris created a google link for everyone to add their thoughts for moving forward.

Tom suggests the house bill has additional pieces. No one is aware what those pieces are. Hearing is Wednesday meaning we have to file on Tuesday. Chris will send something Monday for feedback and make a response on behalf of the group.

III. Old/New Business

- 2021 Conference— Making progress, but still have decisions as a group. Over 250 registrations. Will review to see if all are members. Chris wants to see if everyone is okay with recording sessions and putting them up in our resource room. Elizabeth suggested stopping recording during Q&A so people are more comfortable. Chris is not sure if we can do that, asked if someone else could cut the video. Elizabeth suggested having people put questions in the chat if they do not want to be recorded. We will also send an assessment at the end to review conference.
 - Swag— 500 phone stands and 100 stickers, the new price is \$690 total. Will fit in a mail envelope with regular postage. Motion to approve the cost, Elizabeth motioned, Nadia second and board approved. Caity will have a student worker send all items out to attendees.
 - Program-- Making a program that is interactive with all of the links and presentations.
 - Zoom room moderators— Moderators need to be finalized for each individual session. Need 6 moderator per day and only have 5 for each day at this point. Michelle will be the 6th moderator and a document will be sent to all on directions etc.
 - Attendance in sessions

- Recording of sessions
 - Assessment--
- Yearly OADEP awards— Jackie will have information on yearly awards, Chris will touch base with her.
- By-laws revision vote— Voting is out and we are waiting to get results back
- Webinars— Mature Content webinar was largest attended webinar. Chris asked for any additional feedback, no feedback was provided.
- OADEP Calendar/Map of duties for each role—The Board will return to this discussion after the annual conference.
- Part-time Assistant—The Board will return to this discussion after the annual conference.

IV. Officer's Reports

- President: Chris— No report
- President Elect: Jackie— Not in attendance
- Past President: Rob— No report
- Secretary: Liz— No report
- Treasurer: Caitlyn— No report

V. Institutional Representatives Update

- 4-year Public - Beth— Was part of unlocking potential group. Take away - the state could provide more data and also be more accessible to underserved populations. Lack of knowledge/disconnect how CCP truly operates.
- 4-year Private - Michelle— No report
- 2-year Public - Nadia—Echo Beth's comments from the call.
- Public Secondary - Anne & Penny— No report
- Private Secondary - Becky Slack— Not in Attendance

VI. Committee Chair Update

- Communications - Caree and Melissa No report
 - Newsletter—
- Elections - Deanna— Needs input about elections, thought we were postponing elections. Need to wait for the bylaws to come back and if they pass we will postpone
- Finance - Kristin—Not in Attendance
- Government Relations - Tom— No report
- Membership - Kelli— Just processing lots of renewals and looking forward to getting data for the conference to see how many new people join.
 - All-access pass--
- Conference - Kristin and Elizabeth—see New/Old Business

- Technology – Sharon— Not in Attendance
 - Resource Room

Parking Lot:

- Identify organizations that are not members of OADEP; send introductory letters/invites
- Need to refile for 50137 non-profit status
- Education of administrators
- Potential Webinar topics:
 - Dealing with parents
 - FERPA (Elizabeth to present?)



OADEP - Board Meeting
December 3, 2021 - Zoom
11:00 AM – 12:30 PM

Annual OADEP Goals

- 1. Demonstrate the value of OADEP membership through expanded programming and communication.**
- 2. Foster efforts to strengthen secondary and post-secondary partnerships.**
- 3. Define and update organizational operations.**

In attendance: Kristin Betcher, Nadia Leary, Christine Denecker, Melissa Tolle, Liz Cicchetti, Beth Young, Michelle Falke, Tom Woodford, Penny Sturtevant, Elizabeth Ohlin, Larisa Harper, Caity Sellers, Deena Heerman, Penny Sturtevant, Becky Slack and Kelli Reavling- Cobb

Agenda

- I. Welcome and approval of minutes – motion on the floor from Michelle and Jackie. No discussion about minutes. All in favor of approving minutes, motion was passed.
- II. ODHE / ODE Updates— Larisa in attendance, Becky and Graham could not attend. Larisa is providing update on the proposed student eligibility on listserv. Keeping the proposal concise is raising questions. Assessment, 3.0 GPA or 2.75 with A/B grade in relevant high school course identified and determined by the college. There is awareness there is additional work with the colleges and more standards would be developed Hopeful that using the 3.0 and adding 2.75 we will provide additional access without lowering expectations of students performing at a college level. 7th and 8th graders would need to take assessment if they do not have high school relevant coursework. Data shows that there is not an increase in 7th and 8th grade from increase in 3.0. Public hearing is open for comment, if passed this would be effective in February. Could work for Spring term for courses that start after February but we also still have the COVID flexibility.

Opened for question and comment- Penny wanted clarification on testing for coursework for 7th and 8th grades. Larisa noted it will likely be a test.

Tom Woodford- Can middle schoolers have a gpa created by counselors? Has to be a high school gpa.

Michelle Brown- asked about regionals and gpa policy. Larisa noted that gpa is similar at regionals with covid flexibility and that she can crosscheck the language in the rules about not accepting any relative coursework

Deanna- Has questions from families about amount of classes students take each term. She is getting pushback about colleges deciding relevant coursework. If students gpa is below 2.75 students should not take a full course load but focus on courses that would align to their relevant coursework

Nadia- If we do adamant on 2.75 on relevant coursework that is admissions not eligibility. That is correct. But envisioned that the 2.75 student would likely follow the interest in the subject area or career focused environment but does not limit. Just the starting point.

Other updates- Annual report should be on the website by the end of the month. More information and data on Innovative Programs and Early College High Schools. Data glitch in compliance survey with teachers in high school buildings. 265 teachers have complete through the credentialing grant and was projected to serve 300. Covid has allowed us to extend the grant through 2023. Payment email to remind that January payments data must be good to go by January 10th.

Leading into the New Year Becky and Graham are the contacts for CCP information.

Chris would like to find a way to thank Larisa. Tom would like to put together a social in Spring for Larisa.

III. Old/New Business

- 2021 Conference Recap— Elizabeth has access to the feedback forms, overall they were positive. People enjoyed being virtual to save time but also missed the connections they make with colleagues from other institutions.
 - Thank yous – have been sent.
 - Gifts Caity and Chris will work together to send gifts. Need to send gifts under \$25 because they can accept higher due to being a public employee. Need 4 - \$100 total, a possible donation to U of F for IT department. Kristen put a motion on the floor to purchase the gift card, Beth seconded. All were in favor, motion passes. UF Food pantry was suggested. Chris will look into a \$100 scholarship. Motion by Kristen, Penny seconded. All in favor of the donation for zoom support.
 - Swag

- By-laws revision vote— Michelle has noted that we have not received enough votes to pass, if we do not receive enough it will fail. Should we send as long as we do not get enough people to decline the bylaws they will pass and change. We are about 150 votes short. Jan 1 as the deadline. Gather small subcommittee, Chris will set it up.
- Webinars—When should we start? Chris suggested in Jan. Michelle said doing CCP 101 there is a lot of questions, maybe start with beginners and advanced. There is a new for a high school person to be a part of this. Also, dealing with parents and FERPA. Prefer to get together after the Holiday break. Look at mature content and new student eligibility as well.
- OADEP Calendar/Map of duties for each role—The Board will return to this discussion in January 2022.
- Part-time Assistant—The Board will return to this discussion in January 2022.

IV. Officer's Reports

- President: Chris— 1pm next week webinar with NACEP to talk about state chapters. Michelle, is there history? Where do I find more information? It might be in the box, but she knows we were the first official recognized affiliate. Unlocking Potential, many people on the board were part of the research.
- President Elect: Jackie—
 - Yearly OADEP awards- approved that we should choose recipients where there are no nominations. Jackie will bring suggestions to January meeting.
- Past President: Rob— Not in attendance
- Secretary: Liz— No report
- Treasurer: Caitlyn— \$51,945.10

V. Institutional Representatives Update

- 4-year Public - Beth— No report
- 4-year Private - Michelle—No report
- 2-year Public - Nadia—No report
- Public Secondary - Anne & Penny— No report, excited for Zane State to look at some creative ideas.
- Private Secondary - Becky Slack— No report

VI. Committee Chair Update

- Communications - Caree and Melissa-
 - Newsletter— Career would like to get report out, struggle for content.
- Elections - Deanna— No report
- Finance - Kristin—Not in attendance

- Government Relations - Tom— Left meeting early
- Membership - Kelli— membership increased due to conference, more comprehensive report in January. Please send Chris raw numbers for webinar.
 - All-access pass--
- Conference - Kristin and Elizabeth— Already reported
- Technology - Sharon— Not in Attendance.
 - Resource Room
 - Posting of 2021 Conference resources

Parking Lot:

- Identify organizations that are not members of OADEP; send introductory letters/invites
- Need to refile for 50137 non-profit status
- Education of administrators
- Potential Webinar topics:
 - Dealing with parents
 - FERPA (Elizabeth to present?)

